Harvest International-Romania

Newsletter— June, 2005 Randy and Debbie Bullock, Missionaries

Wachabeenupto?

Seems like I have a lot of catching up to do since the last newsletter was sent in December! A lot has happened since that time, so let me get started. Randy and I had to return home suddenly in December because Randy's mom was put in the hospital due to several health issues. The day we arrived in Orlando she was released from the hospital to finish recuperating at home. Randy was able to stay for two weeks thanks to our Romanian helpers who kept the handbell and puppet team rehearsals and performances going while he was in the States. However, he had to return to Romania because he was responsible for the distribution of about 800 of the Samaritan's Purse Operation Christmas Child Shoeboxes during several children's evangelistic services. So, he returned to Romania and I stayed in Ocala to help his mom continue recuperating until the end of March.

I have to share this story with you.....Randy explained that during the Christmas season the Puppet Team presented several children's evangelistic programs around Oradea. In the program, the beautiful story of Baby Jesus' birth is told by the puppets. During the Christmas holidays, one of our pastor friends sat down with his small daughter to explain to her about the true meaning of Christmas (Jesus' birth). She was very young and he had never shared this with her before and thought it was a good time to do so. Well, to his surprise, as he started telling the story she chimed in with him and helped him tell the whole story! He was so shocked that she knew about this and asked her how she knew this story. She quickly replied, "The Puppets told us this story!" He could not believe how his small daughter remembered this story from a puppet program. Randy shared this story with the puppeteers, who are mostly college age students, and they finally realized that they were "ministering" to their own people through puppets! It was like a light bulb finally clicked in their mind. Isn't it amazing how God can use a puppet to share his simple message of love.......?







We would love to hear from you!!!
Contact us via email at rdbullock2us@yahoo.com

Also, if you are interested in financially supporting our ministry, please send your 100% tax deductible donation to Harvest International, PO Box 6690, Ocala, FL 34479

Thank you for your financial support but we especially appreciate your prayers!!!!



So much has happened since the beginning of 2005, can you tell? Since a picture is worth a thousand words and I cannot write about everything that has happened, maybe these pictures can give you a glimpse of how much work has been accomplished by all of these teams! We all had a wonderful time serving the Lord and sharing His love to the children whom we came in contact with.

A phrase one of the parents in the Children's Hospital said to one of the teams as they were leaving the hospital for the last time sums up everything that was accomplished, she said, "Thank you Jesus' family". Amen!